
CAMDEN COUNTY              
NORTH CAROLINA
Unif ied Development Ordinance

Camden County is a rural county in northeastern North 
Carolina. As the only unified government in the state, 
Camden County has no incorporated areas and is authorized 
to regulate development under the enabling legislation for 
counties as well as municipalities. The County contracted 
with CodeWright to revise its unified development ordinance 
(UDO) to implement the County’s new 2035 Comprehensive 
Plan. 

The new UDO was adopted on February 4, 2019.  It is a 
user-friendly, graphically-driven code that includes several 
sections on using the UDO.  It includes a comprehensive set 
of 26 development review procedures, including flexibility 
provisions and an overhauled set of subdivision procedures.  
The district chapter encourages mixed-use rural villages and 
protects farmland.  There is a comprehensive set of design 
standards and guidelines that address all forms of residential 
development, commercial, and mixed-use development.  
It includes a comprehensive revision to the County’s 
performance guarantee, fee-in-lieu, and owners’ association 
standards.  In addition to raising the bar for development 
quality, the code uses incentives to encourage preferred 
forms of development and sustainable development features.
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 KEY PROJECT FEATURES
•	 Balance commercial promotion with rural 

character protection
•	 Development of compact, mixed-use rural 

villages
•	 Stormwater management as a central project 

feature
•	 County code with municipal-style regulations
•	 Incentives for increased development quality

https://camdencountync.gov/departments/planning-zoning/2015-09-11-20-38-17


